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	REPORT OF BUDGET SCRUTINY 



	TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY, 2008


	TITLE:
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY 


4th June, 2008


	RECOMMENDATION:

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 4th June, 2008.  Issues considered were :-

· Housing Stock Transfer

· Capital Outturn 2007/08

· Revenue  Outturn 2007/08



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee


4th June, 2008


	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Risk is minimised through the regular 
monitoring and reporting of revenue 


and capital expenditure against budget



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable



	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
John.Spink, City Treasurer Tel: 793 3230


email: john.spink@salford.gov.uk


	CONTACT OFFICER:
Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Officer


Tel. No: 793 2513


email: karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy




REPORT DETAILS

Declarations of interest
The following councillors declared a non pecuniary interest in agenda item 5  Housing Stock Transfer.
Cllrs Dawson and Kean – members of City West Trust Board

ISSUES RAISED

Vice Chair

Councillor Dawson was elected Vice Chair.

Housing Stock
Nigel Dickens attended the meeting to give a progress update to members.

Salix Homes
Awaiting news from the government on the funding bid.

They are currently gearing up for their inspection in November when they must achieve a 2 star rating to be able to access the funding and start the decent homes programme in April 2009.
PFI
There have been delays and slippages since the submission of the original business case. The department for Communities and Local Government (CLG) are supportive and understand the reasons for the requested increase in PFI credits. The revise outline business case is before cabinet in the 24th June. 
Concerned members asked what could be done if the additional credits requested are not available. The council would have to make additional capital resources available to bridge the gap.

Members also asked if any comparison had been made between the PFI system and the old system. There was no such comparison, however within the business case, value for money must be clearly demonstrated.
Stock transfer 
The council and City West Housing Trust are due to complete the transfer on 28th July. City West are working to establish funding levels and await a positive response from the CLG on the project after some remodeling was required, which will encourage funders. 
In preparation, service departments such as the call centre and grounds maintenance are finalising their service level agreements and will be ready to go live in July.

Members raised concerns on different issues such as warranties, right to buy, uncertain markets, and the tight timescale for sign off but were assured that parties were doing everything they could to make sure that the deadline will be met.
Members asked what would be the consequences should the 28th July deadline not be met. The transfer would be delayed by 3 months because of the meeting date of the housing corporation registration committee. There would be a negative impact on the council’s revenue account as savings would not materialise, although there would be a positive impact on the Housing Revenue Account  (HRA) as more rental income would be available. The levels of impact would depend on the timing.
More would be known by the next scrutiny meeting, if the transfer is in danger of being delayed members asked for a report outlining the consequences for the general fund and the HRA.

Housing Connections Partnership
Will be retained by the council, they will be working with Salix and City West to agree service.
Housing Market Renewal (HMR)
Members asked for an assessment on the financial impact of the HMR allocation. The programme is at an important stage all programmes have been challenged and revisions developed. A better idea of the financial impact will be understood by the next meeting when ongoing commitments and possible new starts are known.
Capital Outturn 2007/08

Geoff Topping presented the capital programme and resources outturn 2007/08. The final statement of accounts will be presented to the Audit and Accounts committee on the 30th June.
Since the previous report in April there is a greater shortfall of resources as a result of a delay in capital receipts beyond the financial year, which has also been impacted upon by the recent market changes. 

Temporary unsupported borrowing will be used to fund the shortfall until sufficient receipts are received in the new financial year, though the time period may be longer than first thought due to the slow down in the market place. 

Members raised a concern about the unsupported borrowing. There is a meeting with urban vision scheduled to review the capital receipts programme for next year. more information will be available at the next scrutiny meeting.
Revenue Outturn

Geoff presented the outturn which has changed since previously reported in April.

Overall the changes were not major however there are significant changes within directorate budgets.
Community Health and Social care and Customer & Support Services reported increased underspend and Housing and planning a significant overspend. Housing and planning could not capitalize a level of salaries they anticipated and the downturn in the property market and reduction in planning applications have meant that receipts are less than anticipated.  Concerns on planning applications have previously been reported and will need to be reviewed in the coming year.
Concerns were expressed about the Community Committee Balances. There appears some confusion about whether the reported carry forwards are correct as many members were aware of spending commitments that had been agreed. It is possible that this was due to reporting deadlines for the report. Geoff Topping will check with the corporate services team and report back.
Issues for the future the committee will want to keep a close watch on Housing and Planning, the position with City West is a key one and there will be a better idea of the future position in July. Planning and building control, markets and accommodation are issues the members would like information on in September.
Members appreciated the need not to implement the carry forward of balances this year but they recognise that this may have an unfortunate impact on other areas and is a matter of concern.
Councillor David Jolley
Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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